

## **Kingsley Committee Meeting 13 Sep Red Bull**

Attendees : Lesley Silcock (Treasurer ), Fran Hamer (Secretary) Colin Smith, Mary Lightfoot, Vony,

Sue E, Audrey, Lynn, Kath, Sandra

Apologies:

Jo Oultram, Jake and Malcolm

### **Minutes of last meeting :**

**Matters Arising:** No queries were raised from the last minutes

**Minutes approved** from last meeting.

### **Treasurers Report :**

Current Account : £5364.39

Reserve: £12,313

Premium bond has now been cashed and deposited

Alison Wyatt still has an unpresented cheque. Fran to contact her

### **Productions**

#### **SOMBFAW**

Rehearsals going well. Vony progressing with props. A leaflet will be produced for book clubs and given to libraries. The royalties to be sent directly to Carol Tricker. She has asked for £80. More may be sent to her depending on its success. Box office is open and Lynn to arrange publicity

#### **KINGSLEY CRICKET CLUB**

Have asked for sponsorship for their beer festival. £100 was agreed after discussion. Kath suggested that previous policies on this should be looked into and adhered to or amended if necessary.

#### **A MOUSES TALE**

There will be sing through this Sunday at 6. Auditions to follow. Lynn will send me the Oliver cast emails for me to check they are on the distribution list.

#### **ALLO ALLO**

All fine. There have been some requests for Norley tickets. Nothing on the website as yet.

## YOUTH THEATRE

Still looking for another adult leader. Workshops are proposed for 23 October and 13 November

## PLAY SELECTIONS

The programme is full at the moment but Sandra will propose possible future titles at the next meeting.

## PLAY READING GROUP

Vony suggested advertising it in the Kingsley News. Next one October / November

## SOCIAL MATTERS

Tigers head proposed for Christmas Party. I will speak to Tracy

## AOB

Lynn has been looking at display boards. She will order a more portable one at £118.80 and one larger one at £140

Fran proposed a creative writing festival. She will send a more detailed email before next meeting

Audrey asked what had happened to the albums. It would be good to update them for the 40<sup>th</sup> celebrations.

Kath has the number tabs for the chairs

Lesley asked if discounts were given for groups of 10 or more. No discount was agreed

Mary asked for staging for choir concert on 28 Sep. This was agreed

Colin reminded committee that Sun 25<sup>th</sup> was community centre 40<sup>th</sup> anniversary and anyone welcome.

Next meeting 11 October